VETERANS SERVICES
ANALYST: WENDY K. SOO HOO

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$6,536,708
	
	$6,659,061
	
	10.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$15,825
	
	$69,115
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	($26,953)
	
	$295,807
	
	1.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$6,526,000
	
	$7,023,983
	
	11.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	(0.2%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	(0.4%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Property tax revenues (RCW 73.08.010)

	Base Budget Assumptions:  Personnel cost updates and removal of one-time budget changes



DESCRIPTION

The Veterans Program provides services to low-income, homeless, disabled, and at-risk veterans and their families, as required by RCW 73.08.010. Veterans, current service members, National Guard members, Reserve members, and dependents of these military personnel may be eligible for Veterans Program services, provided that the individuals meet the applicable residency requirements, length of service standards, and income guidelines.

Veterans Program services are provided directly by Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) at two main offices and eight satellite offices in King County. Services provided include emergency financial assistance, housing assistance, employment guidance and assistance, case management, life stability, veterans’ benefits counseling, and mental health referrals.

RCW 73.08.010 states that the veteran’s assistance program shall be funded, at least in part, by property tax revenues authorized under and required by RCW 73.08.080. The levy rate for the King County levy in 2022 was 47 cents.  King County established the Veterans Services Fund in K.C.C. 4A.200.748. Other services provided by the Veterans Program are also funded by a dedicated portion of the Veterans, Seniors and Human Services Levy (VSHSL) and accounted for in the VSHSL appropriation unit.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The Veterans Services appropriation unit is proposed to decrease slightly (0.2 percent) to $6.5 million in 2023-2024 due to technical adjustments.  The proposed budget would include a 1.0 FTE data system functional analyst at a cost of $277,000.  According to Executive staff, this position would support data analysis and reporting activities.  This position aligns with DCHS's efforts to consolidate and coordinate information across various programs.

KEY ISSUES

Council staff has not identified any issues.




